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Dear parents and carers,

A happy welcome to a new year of learning, friendship, growth and fun at Landsdale Primary School! Your child is beginning their middle childhood journey - an important stage that entails exciting new challenges and opportunities to work more collaboratively and independently. 

In LA 27, your Year 3/4 teachers are: Mrs Ella Marrion and Miss Ellie McCulloch. Mrs Marrion works Monday to Thursday, while Miss McCulloch works Friday. On Friday, Miss McCulloch will focus on the Measurement and Geometry strand in Numeracy. In Literacy, she will teach Handwriting/Printing; basic simple and compound sentence structure and punctuation, and also cover an introduction to grammar. Students have Library book change on Friday. We are part of a large team of Year 3 and Year 4 teachers (along with specialists and support staff) working together to support your child. However, it is likely we will work more closely with Year 4 teachers. We do work collaboratively, although the degree of this varies between classes, due to our spread over a large physical area and across year levels.
Our aim is to help your child work towards, and meet, the requirements of the Australian Curriculum, as well as the whole-school focus in Literacy: oral reading fluency, reading comprehension, spelling and writing. In Numeracy, our priorities are automatic recall of basic mental facts and problem-solving strategies (thinking mathematically). As you may be aware, our Year 3 students will sit the NAPLAN tests for the first time this year early in Term 2. We will be starting our preparation for this as part of our normal curriculum almost immediately. The needs of all students, including extension, will be well accommodated.
Regular homework in oral reading, basic mental facts and spelling is an essential part of our efforts to support and extend your child, so that they work towards their potential. It is very important that students are encouraged to develop a regular 30-minute homework session daily. This is particularly critical if your child experienced difficulty with the end of Year 2 or 3 standards, such as in oral reading fluency and spelling. Students need to read a range of age-appropriate texts at above 100 words a minute in order to develop the skills to satisfactorily understand and use a text.
Our classroom reflects the whole-school Positive Education philosophy and IValues. We aim to nurture and guide the whole child, so that students are respectful, safe, engaged, and have their differing needs met. They will be supported to develop socially, emotionally, mentally and physically, while developing their academic skills. A significant focus is placed on helping your child to acquire greater resilience (including strategies for relaxation) and independence; as well as, creativity; problem-solving; organisational and collaborative skills. Learning to adapt and handle change (flexibility) is also important. These are all critical 21st century skills that will be highly valued in future workplaces. But, don’t worry. We build in plenty of those favourites: fitness and games as part of our learning program. We integrate opportunities to work on real-world Global Education individual and team projects, including sustainable living - growing, harvesting, cooking and eating our own healthy vegetables and herbs. Critical thinking about real-world issues: the Enquiry Process and the use of technology (design and digital aspects) is also integrated.
In LA 27, students were issued with a Homework and Communication Book. Teachers and parents will use this to communicate about any issues that may impact on your child’s ability to learn, or on their welfare. Research has shown that students thrive when there is a strong, co-operative relationship between school and home. If you have any questions, concerns or information about your child’s needs, please do not hesitate to contact us and arrange a meeting. You are the most important teacher that your child has, and we value your insights and feedback. My email is: Ella.Marrion@education.wa.edu.au   
Our Parent Information evening will be held in Week 3 on a date and time to be advised next week. A separate note about this will be sent home in your child’s Homework Book in Week 2, along with a more specific outline of Homework requirements. Please check your child’s Homework and Communication Book regularly. We strongly encourage all parents and carers to attend our Parent Information meeting. Looking forward to seeing you then, if not earlier.
Kind regards,
Ella Marrion
Ellie McCulloch

LA 27 (Monday – Thursday)

LA 27 (Friday)
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